
March 2020 

Join the Christian Education Team for a CHILI COOKOFF 

Wednesday, March 11th at 6pm!  
We will spend a little time together learning about Lent and discussing 

what it means for our lives of faith. We also hope you'll be thinking of 

CE opportunities and ideas you have to share as well. Bring your 

favorite chili, cornbread and an appetite so you can vote for your 

favorite!  BEST CHILI WINS A PRIZE! 

SAVE the DATE  
           LPC Retreat to Montreat, NC 
                           October 23rd-25th 
 
Enjoy Fall color, fellowship, faith enrichment and fun with your Church family 
      All our eating, sleeping and meeting will take place in the William Black Lodge 
      The weekend will include:   
 *Faith enrichment with teaching and discussions led by Dr. Brian Bibb, PhD, Professor of Old  

    Testament at Furman University 
*Free time for hiking, reading, rocking, shopping in Black Mountain or exploring in Asheville 

 *Fun and Fellowship 
      Cost will be approximately $230 each for two nights lodging and six meals.  Those who wish to come the   
 night before or stay after can arrange for additional lodging.  
      Deposits of $100 each will be received after worship in the Narthex beginning April 26th .    
      Carpooling will be arranged.  Look for more details in the April newsletter. 

Planning team:  Chris Herrin, Judy & Jerry Wells, Carolyn Welch, Jon and Gretchen Nickel 
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      “LPC was a wonderful host.”  I heard multiple variations on that statement by so 

many who attended the Winter Stated meeting of the Presbytery on Saturday, 

February 22nd.  On the opposite page you can get a little taste of the day.  At the 

beginning of the meeting, after I welcomed everyone,  Dale Nordby entertained all 

with a singing rendition of our LPC history written by Dale set to the tune of a 4 

Tops song.  (As far as I know, it was a first for Presbytery!).   During the worship 

service we showcased the musical talents of Karen Ball on organ and piano, and 

Robin Lind and Dale, who each sang a solo.  The guest preacher, Rev. Brian Henderson of St. James Island 

Presbyterian delivered a memorable message and we concluded with communion led by Stephanie and 

myself, served by our elders.   After the business meeting that followed, about 80 of the attendees joined us 

for a delicious catered lunch from Zoe’s kitchen in the Fellowship Hall, served with much friendliness and 

warmth by our volunteers.   I could not have been more pleased with how the whole day came off.   

     While I worked on the worship service, and other details, the bulk of the planning and preparation was 

handled by Phil Kiser and Stephanie who together organized and recruited the volunteers.  A big thank you 

to them AND to all of you who each carried out your task with energy and grace.  With fear that we may 

have left someone out, I do want to thank all of these who volunteered.  We could not have done it without 

you.  Thank you.    

     Ann Smith Finn, Anne Redlus, Bill Leib, Bill Thorpe, Bill & Joan Walker, Bo & Carolyn Welch, Bob & Bonnie 

Flack, Carol Bogle, Carol Hissom, Chuck Thomas, Dale Nordby, Debbie Hough, Dick MacDougal, Don Keller, 

Doug & Ronda Adamson, Ernest Bush, Fred Wolf  & Joann McElravy, Tom & Jan Catanese, Janit Maguire,   

Jerri Hanna, John & Sonia Abernethy, Judy Wells, Karen Ball, Karen Couser, Kay Long, Linda Wright,     

Lynne Burns, Margaret Hartley, Maureen Kalmbach, Mendel Spears, Pam Davis-Webb, Phil & Robyn Kiser, 

Robin Lind, Sandy Benninger (and friend), Sloan Gray, Stuart Kimble and Wim Tekelenburg.  

Gift to LPC 
 

At the February Session meeting I presented to the Session, to 
receive on behalf of the congregation, this ceramic cross plaque 
as a gift given to the glory of God with gratitude and 
appreciation for the congregation’s generous support of my 
2019 Sabbatical.   

Purchased this summer at Montreat, it is one of a limited 
number, commissioned to be hand crafted by Raventos of 
Barcelona, one of the finest liturgical art studios in Europe.  It is 
made of the finest potter’s clay and kiln fired for a permanently 
glazed finish, mounted on a walnut finished board.  Thanks to 
Doug and Ronda Adamson for hanging it.   

I pray that it will inspire for years to come, just as the spiritual 
benefits of my Sabbatical will inspire me and my ministry far into 
the future.  

With heartfelt gratitude, 

Chris  
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Thank you to all of the musicians for their wonderful contributions to the Kirkin' 

of the Tartan on  February 9th:  Dr. Karen Ball, Jubilate Ringers, Rick Kuhn 

(bagpiper) and the Chancel Choir. It was such a special service and something 

we hope to repeat next year. 

Thank you to Karen, Robin and Dale for their musical contributions to the 

Presbytery service on February 22.  It was fun sharing our musical family with members of the Presbytery. 

During March, the music ministry will be presenting special music for the season of Lent. The Chancel 

Choir has begun rehearsing the Lenten Cantata, "Hope in the Shadows" arranged by Joel Raney and Lloyd 

Larson. Performance of the Cantata will be Sunday, March 29, at both services. Dress rehearsal will take 

place on March 28 at 10:00 a.m. in the Sanctuary. The Ringers will be playing on March 8th for both 

services and again on Palm Sunday. 

LPC  

Hosts 

The  

Charleston Atlantic 

Presbytery 
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Kirkin’ o’ the Tartan  
 

On February 9th we conducted our very first 

Kirkin’ o’ the Tartan service; and for a day, 

everyone was “Scottish”! There were lots of 

tartan plaid in evidence in the congregation, 

and even a few kilts! 

Rev. Herrin’s message, “Being Salt and Light” 

referenced John Knox, founder of the Church of 

Scotland; the Prayer of Confession was 

attributed to Rev. Peter Marshall (who initiated 

the Kirkin’ service at New York Avenue 

Presbyterian Church in Washington, DC in 1941); and the Scots Confession of 

1560 was used as the Affirmation of Faith.   

The processional featured the beadle, clan tartan banners and the choir 

entering the Sanctuary while Rick Kuhn, on bagpipes, and Karen Ball, on the organ, played Highland 

Cathedral.  Rick and Karen’s playing of Amazing Grace as the Offertory moved several members of the 

congregation to tears.  At the end of the service the banners assembled at the front of the Sanctuary for Rev. 

Herrin’s blessing and then recessed to Scotland the Brave.  

Following the service, the congregation enjoyed a 

variety of delicious Scottish themed treats and tea, all 

provided by the willing hands of a number of 

volunteers.  (Who knew haggis would make such a good 

finger food?) 

All in all, the Kirkin’ service was inspirational, 

uplifting, meaningful and actually fun.  If you missed it, don’t worry … it will most likely be offered again next 

year. 

A big THANK YOU to all who helped plan, 

contribute, and participate in our first-ever  

KIRKIN’ O’ THE TARTAN service on February 

9!  The turn out and excitement around the 

combined and unique service and musical 

contributions were inspiring, and the Scottish 

themed treats were delicious.  We hope you 

enjoyed this service, and we look forward to 

doing this again in the future. 

Even more pictures on the following page! 
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Kirkin’ o’ the Tartans Worship Service, February 9, 2020 
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Outreach Ministry  

Red Cedar Appreciation: 
Thank you to everyone who donated to the January Change Can Make a Change for 
our Red Cedar Appreciation event! With the help and support of the Missions ministry, 
we were able to give every Red Cedar teacher a $20 gift card to help with classroom 
expenses. We also provided coffee and donuts to the entire Red Cedar staff on 
Valentine’s Day as a break during their in-service work day. Everyone was greatly 
appreciative! Thanks for helping show our teachers that LPC cares!  

We received a thank you note from a teacher who wrote: 

    “Dear Lowcountry Presbyterian Church,    
Your kindness and generosity touched my heart in 
so many ways. I will keep you all in my prayers as I 
express my thanks to God for putting good people 
in this world. 

P.S. The coffee and donuts were a wonderful 
treat. It was so nice to chat with the wonderful 
people that were there.” 

                      Sincerely,  
                         Sandra Viskovich 

                      Kindergarten Teacher 
 
 

Becky Young Miller: 
    Thanks to those who helped organize and 
attended the Becky Young Miller event. It was 
moving to hear Becky’s story and the way her faith 
was unwavering during her many struggles, severe 
pain, and unbelievable surgery. Her relationship 
with God gave her strength and hope through her 
illness and continues to today. We hope you read 
her book: “Transplanting Hope: A Journey Through 
Pain, Addiction, and the Miracle of a Rare Surgical,” 
and that it will be a blessing to your spiritual 
journey. 

Save the Date! April 
18th @ 2pm 
LPC's 2nd Annual Blessing of the Animals! 
Keep your eye out for more information to come. This is a great opportunity to invite friends, neighbors, and 
other animal lovers to bring their pets for a blessing and celebrate God's creation. We hope you will be a part 
of making this year's service a great outreach to the community. 
 

Where is God?  
Coffee & Conversation is still happening on the first and third Saturdays at 10am. We are having great 
conversations about different aspects of life and where God is in the midst of it. Upcoming topics include: 
addiction, shame, anxiety: revisited, and fear. We hope you will continue praying for this new ministry. 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION MINISTRY 

CHILDREN’S CHURCH for ages 5 to 5th grade follows the Children’s Moment at the 10:30am service. 

The children’s room is next to the nursery.  

YOUTH SUNDAY SCHOOL led by Josh Fox meets at 9:35am in Fellowship Hall.  Friends are welcome!  

Our NURSERY SERVICE is available during the 10:30am service. We welcome all children from infant to 

4 years old to take advantage of these offerings!  

MEN OF PURPOSE (MOP) on Saturday mornings 
We start with refreshments and coffee at 8:00 am in the parlor on Saturday 

mornings.  Meeting starts at 8:15 with prayer, Bible Reflection, then discussions 

based on the book, ending promptly at 9:30.   This is a discussion small group.   ALL 

MEN ARE WELCOME whether you are a church member or not.    

We are discussing the book “The Lord Is My Shepherd” by Harold Kushner – an analysis of the 23rd 

Psalm.   Questions? Contact Bill Walker, billwalker42@gmail.com.Why not stop by some Saturday and 

enjoy some hot coffee and invigorating discussions? 

Lowcountry 

Presbyterian Church 

Adult Christian Education 
Sunday Adult Sunday Classes 

9:35am, Contemporary Class (Parlor) – The Wired Word  class, with rotating leadership 

including Dan Herrin and Bill Bogle, focuses on current events “ripped from the headlines” 

bringing in relevant scripture that speaks to those events/topics.  Come Join us for lively 

discussion! 

 9:35am, Traditional Class (Rear Room) -  Led by Rev. Herrin and Rev. Dion, the current study 

is a bible study based on the lectionary text of the day called “Feasting on the 

Word.”   Most days the scripture text discussed in the class is the same one on which the 

sermon is preached,  so this study allows for deeper reflection and connection that 

enhances the hearing of the preached Word.   

The Christian Education Committee is seeking members of the congregation who are 
interested in leading Christian Education classes. Please contact Carol Bogle at 
carolbogle21@gmail.com. Thank you. 

Children’s Church Volunteers 
Do you love working with kids? More Children’s Church teachers are needed for leading our Children’s Church 
during the 10:30am service on Sunday mornings. Might be interested but don’t know what to expect? Join 
one of our regular Children’s Church teachers to get an idea of what it’s like. For more information or to get 
involved, please contact Donna Myers at ddm947@gmail.com. 

mailto:billwalker42@gmail.com?subject=MOP
mailto:carolbogle21@gmail.com
mailto:ddm947@gmail.com?subject=Church%20School
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More Educational Opportunities... 

Lenten Small Groups 

Join Chris or Stephanie for study and discussion of Bridges to 
Contemplative Living by acclaimed writer, Thomas Merton. This 
five-week class starting March 4th & 5th will explore spiritual 
practices to help you engage more deeply in faith through the 
Lenten season.  Wednesdays at 2pm with Chris or Thursdays at 
5:30pm with Stephanie. There is still time to join. Books are $7 
each. Extras were ordered and more can be, so either sign-up 
Sunday in the Narthex or call the church office ASAP to get yours 
and join us in this Lenten journey. 

A New Small Group/Bible Study for Women      
Begins Thursday March 5th at 1pm in the parlor led by Elaine Branda. 

The group will meet weekly, to share, to pray and to focus on scripture to 

deepen faith. You may try it out without committing. If you are 

interested, contact Elaine at hhgolfer@gmail.com or simply show up! 

A New Member and Inquirers’ Class will be offered for 

three Sunday afternoons, beginning March 22nd from 4 to 5:30pm. 

All those considering membership are invited. Information about the 

PCUSA and our church will be offered, along with faith discussion. 

Please contact the church office, 843-815-6570, to sign up so that we 

can plan for you. All are welcome!  

Save the Date!  

Potluck Dinner and 

Fellowship  
With our brothers and sisters from  

Temple Oseh Shalom  
Wednesday, April 22, 2020, 6 PM 

Fellowship Hall 

Details coming soon! 



Page 9 

Christian Caring Ministry 

Wednesday Host Church Host Pastor Proclaiming Pastor 

March 4 Bluffton UMC Rev. Joey McDonald Rev. Daniel Burbage 

March 11 St. Andrew by the Sea Bluffton Rev. Daniel Burbage Rev. Joey McDonald 

March 18 Church of the Palms Rev. Pete Berntson Rev. Stephanie Dion 

March 25 Lowcountry Presbyterian Rev. Chris Herrin Rev. Bennie Jenkins 

April 1 St. Luke's UMC Rev. Brian Preveaux Rev. Dr. Jon Black 

Join together with our neighbors as we observe Lent in 

worship at noon followed by a Lenten luncheon. 

Prayerful Stitches Ministry 
The Christian Caring Team has started a prayer shawl ministry at LPC 

called Prayerful Stitches! We hope to provide prayer shawls as a 

symbol of Christ's care to people in a range of seasons in life whether 

for comfort, joy, or gratitude. If you knit or crochet and are interested 

in sharing your talents with this fulfilling ministry, please contact 

Sandy Tanner at tannerds65@outlook.com with any questions. 

Christian Caring is hosting a regular PRAYER GATHERING on the third 

Thursday of each month at 10:00 am in the Parlor beginning March 19th. This is 

a casual gathering for those seeking prayer or wanting to pray for others. Prayer 

is an integral part of the Christian life and we hope you will join us as we connect 

with God and pray for our church, our community, and individuals knowing that 

when two or more are gathered in Jesus’ name, there he is also.         (Matt. 18:20) 

LPC would like to form a CANCER SUPPORT GROUP for members and 

regular attendees who have survived or are currently battling cancer. This 

group will meet monthly led by Marilyn Gemme and Karen Couser with 

support from Rev. Herrin. Marilyn is a retired oncology nurse who has been 

battling cancer herself and Karen, a retired oncology social worker who 

worked with adults and children with cancer. Day and time of meetings to be 

determined by those interested. If you are interested in participating or 

would like more information please contact Marilyn at 843-707-7846 or 

emagema49@gmail.com. 

mailto:tannerds65@outlook.com?subject=prayer%20shawl
mailto:emagema49@gmail.com
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THE GREEN TEAM    (AKA—The Creation Care Team) 

Easter Flowers for the Sanctuary  
Our sanctuary will again be adorned with spring blooms on Easter Sunday.  

These spring plants are robust and suitable for planting in your garden.  This 

year we offer 3 varieties of spring flowers, Azaleas, Lilies and Caladium. 

Please place your order by March 15th.  You may place your order form and 

payment in the Sunday offering or mail it to the church. The plants may be retrieved after Easter 

Services, April 12th.  **Please select an option “Donate” or “Take Plant” ** 

Flower Cost Quantity 

Lily $ 14.00 ________ 

Azalea $ 14.00 ________ 

Caladium $ 14.00 ________ 

Name __________________________________________________________  

IN MEMORY OF __________________________________________________  

or 

IN HONOR OF ___________________________________________________  

Donate ____       Take plant _____ 

As you consider the amazing beauty of spring flowers, there are also reasons to be 

concerned about how we are tending to God's creation.  Information about the most 

endangered plants in each of the 50 States is on the Green Team bulletin board in 

the Narthex.  For more information check out  https://www.netcredit.com/blog/

endangered-plant-us/  

https://www.netcredit.com/blog/endangered-plant-us/
https://www.netcredit.com/blog/endangered-plant-us/
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COMMUNICATIONS 

Our membership directory photo sessions are finished, and we are preparing 

the data to send to Lifetouch. We will also have an electronic version of the 

directory, that will be available to LPC members. If you want some or all of 

your information blocked from the electronic version, please notify Janit 

Maguire (janitmaguire@gmail.com or (845) 527-6409) or  Christy James, 

Church Administrator (lpcoffice1@hargary.com or (843) 815-6570).  

Thanks so much to those who generously volunteered their time and talents: Jan Catanese, 

Kathy Crist, Pastor Stephanie Dion, Bonnie Flack, Nancy Gureck, Jerri Hanna, Judy Hardie, 

Pastor Chris Herrin, Carol Hissom, Christy James, Maureen Kalmbach, Joan Kimble, Kate McClain, 

Vicki Melton, Diane Mikkelson, Carolyn Tripp, Kathy Walters, and Judy Wells. We couldn’t have 

done it without you! 

We welcome ideas for our next project, revising our website. Our meeting times alternate from 

11am to 4pm on the fourth Wednesday of the month. Next meeting is 3/25 at 11am in the parlor. 

Please join us! 

GIVING MADE EASY 

Recently, a number of you have requested information on being able to 

make direct automatic electronic payments for your church giving. The 

easiest way to accomplish this is through your personal bank. You can make 

recurring or onetime payments using this process. It allows you to transfer 

the funds directly to LPC without having to write a check. To set this up all 

you need to do is to provide Gayle Myers, Financial Assistant, with your 

bank account information (account and routing numbers) to set up the draft 

payments. Her number is 843-815-6570.  

The other important benefit to you if you set up a recurring plan, is that you 

do not even have to be in town for the payment to be processed.  

If you have any questions please call Tom Bloom, Treasurer, at 843-540-6509. 

We hope this is helpful for you. If you have another idea as to how we can simplify the 

giving for you please let us know. 

Your Finance Ministry 
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Change Can Make A Change for the month of March will go to Backpack 

Buddies. Backpack Buddies was originally created by Feeding America and has been 

instituted across the nation with organizations like Crossroads Community Support 

Services locally. The premise is simple—children who receive free or subsidized 

breakfast and lunch plans at school may go hungry over the weekend. Backpack 

Buddies was developed to help these food-insecure children by sending them home 

on Friday with a bag of food. 

Crossroads purchases the food from Sysco Distributors once a month. Volunteers pick up the food, which 

has been delivered to our partner at St. Andrews by the Sea United Methodist Church, and then pack it into 

individual bags. The bags are transported to the school in large bins and then stored on shelves in a closet 

that has been allocated to us at the school. Each bag contains 2 entrees (mac & cheese and spaghetti & 

meatballs), 2 packages of Cherrios, 2 packets of oatmeal cereal, 2 granola bars, 2 pudding cups and 1 fruit 

(applesauce or raisins). Before the bags are distributed to the children on Fridays a fresh fruit is added. 

Lowcountry Presbyterian Church alternates monthly with Oldfield to pack and 

distribute the food to the children at Prichardville Elementary School. We currently 

have 55 children enrolled in the program there. By supporting Backpack Buddies, you 

will not only be feeding the children at Prichardville, but also children at Bluffton's 

three other elementary schools and two high schools. Sue and Ken Kroupa who 

founded the program are hoping to be able to expand the program, to reach more 

children in need. Your support will greatly help them to do that.  

NOTES OF APPRECIATION 

In our efforts to “help those less fortunate” we have received “thanks” from the 

following: 

Greater Bluffton Jasper County Volunteers in Medicine – Your gift will provide 

resources needed to enhance every patient’s medical experience.  Private funds are 

critical to the success of BJVIM and touch the lives of many in our community who struggle to access 

quality medical care.  This investment in community healthcare services enables us to continue to meet 

the ever increasing needs in Greater Bluffton and Jasper County. Pamela Toney, Executive Director 

Hilton Head Habitat for Humanity – Thank you for making decent, affordable housing a matter of 

conscience and action.  Your generous contribution brings us closer to making affordable housing 

available for deserving families in need.  Your contribution will not only help provide land and materials 

for construction of houses but will serve as a lasting endowment in the fight to eliminate substandard 

housing in our area.   Patricia Wirth, President/CEO 

Hospice Care of the Lowcountry – Your thoughtful donation provides financial support needed to 

develop and maintain our specialized patient-centered programs.  It also helps fund care and services for 

indigent patients.  Both causes are central to our mission of providing comfort and dignified care to end-

of-life patients and their families, regardless of their financial circumstances.  Jenny Brasington, RN, 

CHPN, Executive Director 
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RSVP by March 20th to Erin Morgan at 843-815-4211  

            Or contact Rev. Herrin who serves on the board. 

Join with our brothers and sisters of Temple Oseh Shalom as 

we collect shoes (new or very gently used; men’s, women’s, 

and children’s) to commemorate the Days of Remembrance 

of the Victims of the Holocaust. Shoes are a powerful symbol 

of the Holocaust, as victims’ shoes were often confiscated 

before their deaths. For the past several years, the church and 

temple have joined together for this annual shoe drive for 

Bluffton Self Help, helping our Bluffton neighbors in need. A 

donation area will be set up in the narthex.  Please tie your 

shoes together or use a rubber band. 

Annual Shoe Drive  
Sunday, April 19, 2020 

“Congratulations to 

one of our 

wonderful Family 

Promise guests who 

made the Dean's list 

at the Ultimate 

Medical Academy. 

We are all so proud of you, Kenzie! We knew 

you could do it.  
 

Another 

congratulations to 

Miss Olivia Bartlett, 

who was the 

recipient of the  2019

-2020 Local Artist 

Certificate of Merit 

award from Bluffton 

Boys and Girls Club. ”      

Lynda Halpern,  Executive Director  

 



Phone: 843-815-6570 
E-mail:    lpcoffice1@hargray.com 

Lowcountry 

Presbyterian Church 

 

Session Members: 

John Abernethy (Membership) 
(843)757-8099 
jagolf@aol.com 

Doug Adamson (Administration) 
843-706-9260 
adamson.doug@gmail.com 

Lynne Burns (Membership) 
(843) 757-9262  
lynneshines@hotmail.com 

Carol Bogle (Christian Education) 
(843)356-5268 
carolbogle21@gmail.com 

Ernest Bush (Worship) 
843-815-6542 
elbush@mac.com 

Margaret Hartley (Missions) 
843-707-1338 
mhartley22@twc.com 

Debbie Hough (Worship) 
(843)815-2884 
hougha@bellsouth.net 

Stuart Kimble (Property) 
(678) 428-4860 
kimble.s@icloud.com  

Janit Maguire (Communications) 
(845) 527-6409 
janitmaguire@gmail.com 

David Tanner (Property) 
tannerds65@outlook.com 
(734)233-1319 

William Thorpe (Christian Caring) 
(843) 706-2729 
87wt1514@gmail.com 
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Session Highlights - February 17, 2020 

 At its February 17th Stated Meeting the Session accepted the 
Membership Ministry Team’s recommendation, based on its 
continuing review of the church’s rolls, to remove from the LPC roll 
of active members those who were still on the roll but have 
become inactive.  As a result, 7 additional names were removed 
from the roll of active members.  LPC’s membership is now 384 
active members and 22 affiliates.    

 Elder Burns was elected as our commissioner to the February 22nd 
Charleston Atlantic Presbytery’s winter meeting to be held in our 
Sanctuary.  Elder Kimble was elected commissioner for the CAP 
meeting to be held at First Presbyterian Church, Orangeburg 
(September 19th).  Elder Thorpe was elected commissioner for the 
CAP meeting to be held at Yeamans Presbyterian Church, 
Hanahan (December 8th).   

 The Session approved use of the Fellowship Hall as lodging for the 
Lisbon, Ohio youth service group Leading Youth Following Truth 
for the period July 18th through July 25th.  Also approved was the 
use of the Fellowship Hall to continue to host Family Promise, June 
14th through June 28th and September 13th through September 
27th.  Finally, the Session approved the use of the Fellowship Hall 
in response to Family Promise’s request to provide lodging only for 
the periods April 12th through April 19th and for December 27th 
through January 3rd, 2021. 

 Fulfilling a stated requirement of the Charleston Atlantic 
Presbytery, the Session adopted the Administration and Finance 
Committee’s draft of a comprehensive Manual of Administrative 
Operations, including the also specifically required Sexual 
Misconduct Policy. 

 Finally, the Session unanimously adopted the following resolution: 

The Session hereby affirms its continuing and strong 
support for Rev. Christine Herrin and her ministry at 
Lowcountry Presbyterian Church. The Session commits 
to continuing to pray for her and her success and urges 
the congregation to do the same. 

 

The next Stated Session meeting will be at 7:00 PM on Monday, 
March 16, 2020.   

If you have any questions please contact Ernest Bush, Clerk of 
Session at 843-290-3218 or elbush@mac.com. 

mailto:elbush@mac.com?subject=Session
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2   Gail Box 

3   Sandy Benninger  

5   Anna Anderson 

6   Bert Ruys 

7   Wim Tekelenburg 

8   Bill Walker 

11   Mendel Spears 

12   Mel Gates 

13   Diane Mikkelson 

15   Vicki Melton 

15   Carolyn Jones 

19   Sharon Bogert 

19   Pat Kuhn 

19   Carolyn Whitman 

20   Noah Hale 

22   Joan Kimble 

25   Derek Hardin 

25   Bob Whitman 

26   Bill Leib 

30   Anita Juelch 

31   Peggy Audet 

Christian sympathy is extended... 

To Diane Mikkelson, on the death of her brother, 
John Brown; 

To the family of Lynn Grider. Plans for a memorial 
are to be determined. 

Sharon Heisey 
Jean R. John 
Nancy Kozlowski 

Cindy Marshall  
Dave Tanner 
 

Member Prayer List 

LPC has an ongoing prayer list updated regularly, 

which can be found in the Narthex. If you would like 

to get updates on prayer requests as the church is 

notified so that you can pray for those people 

sooner, please contact the church office to be 

added to the email prayer chain. We hope you will 

notify the church when you or those you know are 

in need of prayer (with their permission) so that we 

can uplift you and them with the care, concern, and 

comfort of God. 

 

Dave and Sandy would like to make a special 

thank you to the LPC Family for the thoughts and 

prayers, those wonderful flowers, and to those 

who accompanied them through the lengthy (72 

days) initial stages on the Caring Bridge website. 

PRAYERS WORK.   MAY THE LORD BLESS YOU 

ONE AND ALL.                      

                                                     Dave and Sandy Tanner  

Did you know LPC has a very active Prayer Chain? 



 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

1 Communion 

Worship, 8:30  & 
10:30am  

Sunday School, 
9:35am 

2 

Worship 
Ministry 7pm 

3 

Bell Rehearsal, 
12:30pm 

C.E.. 1:30pm 

Outreach, 6pm 

4 

Community 
Lenten Service, 
12pm at Bluffton 
UMC 

 
Lenten Study 
2pm 

5 

Branda Small 
Grp. 1pm 

Hebrew Class 
4pm 

Lenten Study 
5:30pm 

Chancel Choir, 
6:30pm 

6 
Membership 
Ministry 
Meeting 3pm 

7 

Men of 
Purpose (P),  
8:00am 

8 

Worship, 8:30  & 
10:30am  

Sunday School, 
9:35am 

9 

 

10 

Bldg. & 
Grounds, 
9:00am 

Bell Rehearsal, 
12:30pm 

11 

Community 
Lenten Service, 
12pm at  
St. Andrews 
 
Lenten Study 
2pm 

 

12 
Branda Small 
Grp. 1pm 
Admin/Finance, 
4pm 
Mission 5:30pm 
Lenten Study 
5:30pm 
Chancel Choir, 
6:30pm 

13 14 

Men of 
Purpose (P),  
8:00am 

15 

Worship, 8:30  & 
10:30am  

Sunday School, 
9:35am 

16 

Session 
Meeting 7pm 

17 

Bell Rehearsal, 
12:30pm 

Stephen 
Ministry 6:30pm 

18 
Community 
Lenten Service, 
12pm at Church of 
the Palms 

 

Lenten Study 
2pm 

19 
Prayer 
Gathering, 10am 

Branda Small 
Grp. 1pm 
Hebrew Class 
4pm 
Lenten Study 
5:30pm 
Chancel Choir, 
6:30pm 

20 21 

Men of 
Purpose (P),  
8:00am 

Temple Class, 
10:00am 

22 

Worship, 8:30  & 
10:30am  

Sunday School, 
9:35am 

New Members 
Class, 4pm 

23 

Lay Visitation, 
1:00pm 

24 

Bell Rehearsal, 
12:30pm 

 

25 

Communications  
Mtg., 11:00am 

Community 
Lenten Service, 
12pm at LPC 

Lenten Study 
2pm 

26 

Branda Small 
Grp. 1pm 
Hebrew Class 
4pm 
Lenten Study 
5:30pm 
Chancel Choir, 
6:30pm 

27 28 

Men of 
Purpose (P),  
8:00am 

Cantata Reh. 
10am 

29 Lenten   
       Cantata 

Worship, 8:30  & 
10:30am  

Sunday School, 
9:35am 

New Members 
Class, 4pm 

30 31 

Bell Rehearsal, 
12:30pm 
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